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SOCIAL NETWORKING SITES IN EDUCATION

In 2006, my predecessor as Education Minister, Jane Davidson, wrote to all local authorities asking them to ensure that access to social networking web sites was blocked in schools.  This request reflected very real concerns about the ability of children and young people to protect themselves online, especially when using social networking websites which were, at that time, quite new. 

Almost seven years on, the use of digital technology has become even more embedded in our daily lives, and social networking tools have become largely integral to day to day use of the Internet, as well as gaming technologies.  I have been listening to the concerns which teachers and others have raised with me, about the continuing restriction on the use of social networking sites in schools – as well as in libraries, youth clubs and other venues.  And I have agreed that is time to revisit the previous approach.

The Welsh Government is fully committed to safeguarding children and young people in Wales.  I wholeheartedly support measures to prevent children from accessing harmful and illegal content on the Internet, to prevent all forms of bullying, and to help children keep themselves safe from online predators.  I particularly commend the valuable work of organisations such as CEOP (the Child Exploitation and Online Protection Centre) which strive to protect children from online predators.  

Through Hwb and Hwb+, we will also be encouraging schools to make full use of social technologies in order to engage learners and improve learning outcomes.  Hwb+ will itself provide a number of secure “walled garden” facilities which teachers and learners can use to share resources and work together.  It will also provide the facility to integrate tried and trusted tools from the world wide web, so that learners can use the tools they use “in life” for their learning. I want to ensure that all schools have access to tools and resources which can be used creatively and constructively in education, both within and beyond the classrooms.  

Crucially, I am also aware that, where social networking sites are blocked in schools, this increases the risk that children are most likely to be using these sites outside the school, at home, or on mobile devices, in environments where they may be unsupervised and where they have less access to informed guidance and support on how to stay safe online. 
In 2008, Wales was the first country in the UK to introduce the teaching of safe and responsible use of the Internet into both the primary and secondary school curriculum. The principle was that we first teach children to use the Internet safely under supervision, and then help them to develop the skills and understanding they need to manage their own risk as they use the Internet independently. Enabling access to social networking sites in schools will be consistent with this approach, providing pupils with the opportunity to learn safe, responsible and considerate online behaviours in the context of supported educational activities. It will also help schools to include parents in these activities.
The Welsh Government will be working with local authorities over the coming months in order to identify the best way of implementing this new approach, and to ensure that all teachers and learners can have access to the full range of tools and resources which will be provided for them through Hwb.
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